高雄市正義中學國中部 112 學年度第一學期第二次期中考英文科試題卷	13. I stayed at home and felt bored today. I don't know to go or to do.
班級	(A) who; where (B) where; what (C) what; when (D) when; who
◆ 劃卡說明:科目代碼:英文 02	14. Is there any parking lot around here? I don't know
範圍:1.南一版 B5 L3~REVIEW II 2.閱讀素養 Unit 7-13	(A) where to park (B) when to start (C) how to do it (D) which car to buy
注意:請寫明班級、姓名、座號,並劃清楚於答案卡(卷)上。若因劃錯或劃記不清楚	15. I found that a young girl just moved in last week. I really want to know
而導致讀卡失敗者,將扣平時成績總分 5 分。非選擇題請用藍、黑色筆書寫,否則	(A) what is her name (B) what her name is
不計分。	(C) that is her name (D) that her name is
	16. If you don't know where you are, the police to help you.
第一部分:選擇題(第1~50題,請選出最適當的答案,並將答案劃記在電腦卡上)	(A) asking (B) ask (C) by asking (D) to ask
一、單題:25%	17. Never make a habit to sleep in class.
1. The old woman of us appears too weak to stand by herself. Let's go give her a	(A) whether (B) if (C) that (D) it
hand.	18. The books, but reading them
(A) front (B) outside (C) ahead (D) back	(A) are interesting; is boring (B) is interesting; are boring
2. Please leave a below if you have any questions.	(C) are interested; is bored (D) is interested; are bored
(A) command (B) connect (C) contest (D) comment	19. Pete: Does playing computer games all day long make you? James: No. To be
3. It will leave more space for people and nature above ground if all of the cars and trains run	honest, it's the most interesting thing in the world.
	(A) felt tiring (B) tired (B) tiring (D) feels tired
(A) behind (B) except (C) below (D) between	20. Helen found out her son, Tim, played online games the whole night yesterday.
4. Take the three times a day, and then you can get well soon.	(A) that (B) what (C) which (D) who
(A) stomach (B) advice (C) exercise (D) medicine	21. Does anyone know when Nora to visit us next week?
5. Meg: Look! Ms. Li appears to be unhappy today.	(A)comes (B) came (C) has come (D) will come
Jack: Yes, I have noticed that, too. And I am what she will do to us.	22. Could you please tell me?
Meg: Don't worry. Just do what we are supposed to do, and nothing will happen to us.	(A) has Emily read the book yet (B) if Jay and Lisa are coming tonight
(A) wondering (B) choosing (C) asking (D) lying	(C) how old is that old woman (D) how often does Andy go to the beach
6. Gary: How much are they? Patty: They're NT\$600	23. Choose the CORRECT sentence below.
(A) in circles (B) on foot (C) in total (D) in time	(A) Aren't computer games interesting to students?
7. Don't you think it's to watch TV all day long? Why don't we go out and have some	(B) Sandy feels boring with her job every other day.
fun?	(C) The news are very surprised to everyone.
(A) exciting (B) surprising (C) boring (D) interesting	(D) Do you excite about going camping?
8. Zack: Why did you buy so many T-shirts? Lydia: They are Each T-shirt is only	24. Nicole didn't understand what the word "gossip" meant in a conversation with a friend. Sho
NT\$100.	looked it up in the dictionary and found the meaning.
(A) in circles (B) on foot (C) in total (D) on sale	I don't like this magazine because there are too many gossip about privacy of famous
9. My mother told me last week we could raise a dog at home. My brother and I felt	people.
very happy.	口 privacy 隱私
(A) when (B) what (C) who (D) that	
10. Peter enjoys reading scary stories in his free time. He	What does "gossip" mean here?
(A) surfs the Net for hours every day (B) is interested in stories about ghosts	(A) a plant that grows in summer (B) a style of writing
(C) never shares things with his brother (D) has gone to the USA	(C) a product for communication (D) a talk or story of private lives of others
11. Do you know	25. Jen didn't understand what the phrase "press conference" meant in a news report. She
(A) what the matter is with that boy (B) whose watch is that on the desk	looked it up in the dictionary and found the meaning.
(C) how can the bike be fixed (D) how far is it to the train station	Mr. Wang will hold a press conference in the afternoon. He wants to clarify the recent
12. Joanne: Do you know left me the message yesterday?	business issues by answering the questions to all the press.
Teresa: Lily. You weren't in the office when Lily called you.	□ clarify 澄清
(A) what (B) where (C) who (D) when	

what does "press conference" mean here? (A) a part of a company (B) a room in a new building (C) a question- answer meeting for news reporters (D) a traditional way of business				 **Check other sources36 Professional news companies have editorial guideline and many resources for fact-checking, so if they are also reporting the story, that's good sign. **Check the facts. Credible news stories will include plenty of facts-data, statistic quotes from experts, and so on. If these are missing, question why. 				
some fried chicken, and a lot of Nora: I know26 Just hea Sally: Good. And we also have eg and tomatoes. And I can make of Nora: Sounds great! Let's get stand pans? Sally: Over there. Next to the kni	t them up. ggs and tomatoes. I know27	_ to make a dish with eggs time. Where are your pots		companies XLook for othe is made to skimming to Fake ne	pay attention to the langular her signs. Some fake new look interesting to reader he headline, people can down is so dangerous that is stop, question, and che	it can easily affect importeck before believing or sh 連結 intensify 強化 cre	ey report. the37 of the story on it. Sometimes just by tant decisions. Readers tharing a story they read edible 可信的	
Nora: Sure. 26. (A) when to start (B) w 27. (A how (B) w 28. (A) spend (B) p	, , ,	(D) where to buy it (D) by (D cost		 . (A) trick i . (A) national	nto (B) talk int	statistics 統計資料 quote co (C) lead to (C) fake	(D) leave to (D) exciting	
the Sea. He29 in 1899 However, he worked30 writer.	can writer, is famous because of and showed a great interest in varied a reporter and was a soldier before, Hemingway began to write now	vriting when he was young. ore he decided to become a	36	(B) Are other (C) Reports	(B) why od idea to check when the er famous news or media r with false information hav ne website to see if it is kno (B) group	eporting the story? ve fake photos or videos.	(D) if (D) headline	
Then he wrote about them in his	ad many new experiences31_ novels and made them32	and colorful. battle 戦争	flie	es eat the fru	it, and they lay their eggs	they love ripe or rotting from the set there. One fruit fly can set that are born from these	lay up to 500 eggs on a	
29. (A) is born (B) born 30. (A) with (B) as 31. (A) by (B) to 32. (A) interests (B) in	(C) in	(D) bore(D) about(D) of(D) interesting	fly Fre	problem can There is a duit flies are a	become very large very qu chance fruit flies can carr nnoying, but they may n	As you can see, what migh nickly. y germs on to your food, l not hurt you. However, l from these small bugs as qu	but this seldom happens. because they are such a	
create fake news to33 so to intensify social conflict. to vote in an election or what what they read in the news. some ways for readers to tell f	eading information that is made to people33 clicking on the People often make important do to medical treatment to follow with the That's why34 news is take news from real information.	phishing link, and others do ecisions—for example, how hen they're sick-based on so important. Below are	ref of	ople use pest ckily, there is a The first sta rigerator or in these things v Next, make s spoons of vii	ticide to kill the flies, but a safe way for you to get a ep is to take all fruits or wan boxes. Take out the travill stop new fruit flies from a trap to catch all of the fregar. Then, put a piece	it it will also spread poise way from fruit flies in your regetables away from your ash. Wash dirty dishes in finding food or places to fruit flies in your house. For very ripe or rotting fruit make very small holes in to	on all over your kitchen. house. r table. Put these in the n your kitchen. Doing all lay their eggs. First, fill a small bowl with t into the vinegar. Cover	

goes according to plan, the flies will enter the trap through the holes but can't fly back out.

This trap will catch all the fruit flies. You can kill these flies or let them fly outdoors.

What does "press conference" mean here?

Research the author to see ___35__ they are real and credible or not.

Fruit flies can be annoying insects, but they do not have to make you crazy. With a few steps, you can get flies out of your house and stop new ones from taking over your kitchen. U ripe 成熟的 rotting 腐爛的 lay 下蛋 germ 細菌 annoying 惱人的 pesticide 殺蟲劑 poison 毒物 trap 陷阱 vinegar 醋 wrap 包裝紙 according to 根據 38. In the reading, we learn that fruit flies ① die right after they lay their eggs. can grow into adults after only 8 days. are not that dangerous to people. (A) ① only (B) \bigcirc and \bigcirc only (D) \bigcirc , \bigcirc , and \bigcirc (C) \bigcirc and \bigcirc only 39. The word "nuisance" in paragraph 2 is something that (A) is very small (B) can be dangerous (C) grows fas (D) troubles you and might make you crazy 40. According to the reading, the writer thinks that (A) some people do not mind having fruit flies in their house. (B) Most people like killing insects. (C) fruit flies do not like vinegar. (D) making a fruit fly trap can be difficult.

Director Chi Po-lin created the documentary film "Beyond Beauty - TAIWAN FROM ABOVE". He is an aerial photographer who has been taking photos from above for more than twenty years. The film shows beautiful aerial footage of Taiwan, including its mountains, oceans, forests, and cities. However, it also reveals some of the harm caused to the environment by human development, such as pollution and destruction.

Chi Po-lin was inspired to make the film after witnessing the damage caused by Typhoon Morakot in 2009. He believed he could show people the importance of protecting the environment by making a documentary film. Many people thought his idea was impossible. but Chi Po-lin was determined. He flew over many different parts of Taiwan to capture its beauty and also its problems.

In brief, "Beyond Beauty - TAIWAN FROM ABOVE" is an educational and visually stunning documentary that showcases the beauty of Taiwan but also shows why it's essential to protect our planet.

- 41. What is the documentary film "Beyond Beauty TAIWAN FROM ABOVE" about?
 - (A) The life of director Chi Po-lin
- (B) The environmental situation in Taiwan
- (C) The history of aerial photography
- (D) The impact of Typhoon Morakot
- 42. What inspired director Chi Po-lin to make the film?
 - (A) His love for aerial photography
- (B) The beauty of Taiwan's landscapes
- (C) The desire to become a filmmaker
- (D) The damage caused by Typhoon Morakot
- 43. What does the film show besides the beauty of Taiwan?
 - (A) Famous landmarks in Taiwan
 - (B) Natural sights in Taiwan

- (C) Pollution and destruction caused by human development
- (D) Traditional cultures in Taiwan
- 44. What is the overall message of the film?
 - (A) The effect of human activities on the environment
 - (B) The need to appreciate Taiwan's beauty
 - (C) The story of director Chi Po-lin's journey
 - (D) The importance of aerial photography

6.

Mr. Yang gave his students a topic to talk about their ideas. Then, he grouped his students into two teams. Team A would say no to the topic while Team B would say yes. Both teams would share different ideas in class. Here is what they said about the topic.



Team B



- 1. 7:30~8:00 in the morning is a perfect time for students to take tests or
- 2 Studying in the morning makes students' brain get ready for the first class.
- 3. Students can make good use of their time in the morning.
- 4. Most parents have to get to work by 8:00, so it is convenient for them to take their kids to school before work.







- 1 Whether students have enough sleep is important if they want to learn better.
- 2 Students have enough time to enjoy their breakfast.
- 3. Students will be more energetic and know what to do clearly in class.
- 4 Whether students have a bright brain is up to when they go to school, so it's better to start school at 8:00.
 - □ energetic 有活力的

- 45. Which may the topic be?
 - (A) Whether to go to school earlier?
 - (B) Whether to study for tests?

study by themselves.

- (C) Whether to take tests in the morning?
- (D) Whether to eat breakfast or not?
- 46. Timmy was in Team A. What might he say?
 - (A) Enough time for sleep makes students do well at school.
 - (B) Some studies show that the early morning is perfect for studying.
 - (C) Eating as much breakfast as possible is good for learning.
 - (D) Studying in the morning helps students get higher grades.

7.

Parents who have a child with autism need to find ways to support the child and help them grow socially and emotionally. It often requires hard work and sometimes just doesn't lead anywhere.

Great news for worried and tired parents of autistic children aged 5 to 10-—Moxie, a social home robot, will soon be available on the market. This 30-cm-tall robot, with a round head and big green eyes, is specifically designed to assist these children.

What makes Moxie special? When interacting with autistic children, it engages by making direct eye contact, reading their facial expressions, holding conversations, and teaching them something interesting each day. Through Moxie, children can engage in activities like reading, drawing, and participating in missions, such as writing kind notes for their family to discover or sharing their feelings with friends, all aimed at improving their social skills.

Moxie is friendly and helpful, ensuring that children rarely get bored. However, it is not able to work <u>ceaselessly</u>. If a child becomes overly engaged with it at a time, Moxie gets tired and goes into sleep mode.

Moxie sounds like a dream social robot for families with autistic children, doesn't it? You may be curious about the cost. It is priced at \$1,699, with an additional \$60 monthly fee. While not cheap, it's important to remember that Moxie is not a toy. It will become a tool for autistic children to learn to express their feelings and get along with their family and friends.

To know more about Moxie, visit https://embodied.com/.

- 47. What is the ad mainly about?
 - (A) A special sale on robots in Robots' World.
 - (B) Ways to treat autistic children.
 - (C) Important social skills.
 - (D) A useful robot that brings a new hope.
- 48. What can we learn about Moxie from the ad?
 - (A) It is to help some children.
 - (B) It is very popular.
 - (C) It is very light.
 - (D) It is better than other home robots.
- 49. What does ceaselessly mean?
 - (A) With care.
 - (B) Without stop.
 - (C) Wisely.
 - (D) in a way that is true.
- 50. Which is NOT said about Moxie?
 - (A) How much it is.
 - (B) What it can do.
 - (C) What it can say.
 - (D) What it looks like.

第二部分: 非選擇題 一、文意字彙:10% 1. My favorite color is p e. How about you? My father d e to work this morning. 3. Ariel: How can your sister become so s m? Penny: Well, she exercises every day and she only eats fruit for dinner. Because of the strong typhoon, all the planes at the a t can't fly. Please make sure to give c t answers on the exam. My younger brother d ped the cup and it broke to pieces. 7. I e t to see you at the party on New Year's Eve. Pete can't go to the movies with us because he has a job i w. I watched a really interesting Japanese p m on TV last night. 10. Mrs. Lin is beautiful, and her husband is h e. 二、依提示作答:15% 1. When did they visit the famous temple? Do you know? (合併句子) (2%) 2. The meal is satisfying to everyone. (用 Everyone....改寫) (2%) 3. I have no idea. Is Grace a lawyer? (合併句子) (2%) 4. I haven't decided where I should spend my winter vacation. (畫線部分用名詞片語改寫)(2%) 5. 我很高興我們有共識。(2%) 6. 你可以告訴我她從來自哪裡嗎? (2%) 7. 事實上,假新聞是被設計來愚弄人們的。(3%) 注意:

- 1. 注意大小寫、時態、單複數、標點符號。
- 2. 字母請書寫清楚工整,字跡潦草難以辨識之單字,視為錯字!
- 3. 手寫題請用黑色或藍色筆作答,勿使用鉛筆或擦擦筆,否則不予計分。

高雄市正義中學國中部 112 學年度第一學期第二次期中考英文科答案

一、單題:25%

1-5: CDCDA 6-10: CCDDB 11-15: ACBAB

16-20: BDABA 21-25: DBADC

二、題組:50%

26-30: BACCB 31-35: ADABC 36-40: BDCDA

41-45: BDCAA 46-50: ADABC

第二部分:非選擇題一、文意字彙:10%

1.	purple	2.	drove	3.	slim
4.	airport	5.	correct	6.	dropped
7.	expect	8.	interview	9.	program
10.	handsome				

二、依提示作答:15%

1. (2%)	Do you know when they visited the famous temple?
2. (2%)	Everyone is satisfied with the meal.
3. (2%)	I have no idea if Grace is a lawyer? I have no idea whether Grace is a lawyer (or not)?
4. (2%)	I haven't decided where to spend my winter vacation.
5. (2%)	I am glad that we are on the same page.
6. (2%)	Can you tell me where she is from? Can you tell me where she comes from?
7. (3%)	In fact, fake news is designed to fool people.